New Eagle Borough met on Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at 7:00 pm in the Council Chambers, Municipal Building 157 Main Street, New Eagle, Pennsylvania.
The meeting was called to order by J. Fine, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and roll was taken by Administrator Kimberly Koontz.
Present: J. Fine, S. Bobnar, A. Casebar, B. Williams, J. Schmd
Others Present: Mayor C. Fine, Solicitor T. Berggren, Engineer B. Churilla, Police Chief B. Tempest
There being a quorum present, the meeting was declared in order.
Resident Mary Myers spoke about the flooding on Lincoln Drive, it is causing water to go into her basement. She is requesting a wedge curb to be installed.
Resident Andrew Shively expressed his concern about the drainage of water on Maple Ave. 
Resident Mark Myers, Oakwood Ave. He was inquiring how long Oakwood is and the easement on the paper portion of road.
Resident Dennis Walters thanked the Public Works Department for the job done on Walnut Street.
Correspondence received from PennDot regarding the road construction on Route 837 to the Allegheny County line. Work will start April 2nd and continue through June.
Minutes from the March 6,2018 meeting was presented to Council for approval. Motion was made by S. Bobnar and seconded by J. Schmid. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.
Bills in the amount of $85,827.26 (Bill list A $80,890.09, Bill list B $4,937.56) were presented to Council for approval. Motion was made by B. Williams and seconded by A. Casebar. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.
S. Bobnar made a motion to accept Henninger Accounting Services to do the 2017 Borough audit. Motion was made by A. Casebar and seconded by J. Fine. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary. 
A. Casebar reported on the Public Works Department.  Walnut Street was dug up and pipe was replaced with 24” pipe and 158 feet long.  Temporary fix of sink hole at 190 Morton Street, filled with cold patch and stone. Broken spring of dump truck #2 was repaired. Sign for 7th and Mina Street was placed back in the ground.
B. Williams had nothing to report on the Finance Committee.
Mayor C. Fine reported that eight vehicles were pulled last month for expired registration and inspection.
B. Churilla reported he received the subdivision plans from Sharon Dejeet, they will review and be in contact with the resident.
Solicitor T. Berggren had nothing to report.
Chief B. Tempest reported there was vandalism at Tubby Hall Memorial Park, two juveniles were cited for the off-road vehicles for the damage and were responsible for repairs.
New Business:
There has been increased complaints regarding property maintenance, the decision was made to appointment Code Officer Jarrod D’Amico to handle the complaints. Per Solicitor T. Berggren no appointment was necessary.
New office hours for the Borough Administrator are Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm, appointments after 2:00 pm may be scheduled.
No further business was discussed, motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm was made by B. Williams and seconded by J. Schmid. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.
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